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January Newsletter 2024
             Happy New Year!
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We hope you all had a peaceful Christmas and the staff would like to wish all the children and their parents a very Happy New Year.  Welcome back to your second term in Bligh’s Lane Nursery School! Thank you for all your support to date – especially to all those who attended the Nativity plays – this meant a lot to the children.  
Nursery School Applications (2024)
If you have a child (or know of a child) due to start Nursery in September 2024 (i.e. born between 2 July 2020 and 1 July 2021), the pre-school application process opens at 12 noon on the 9th January and will remain open until 12 noon on 26th January. All applications should be made online. Further information is available on the EA website under the Admissions section at- https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions  Children DO NOT have to live in Creggan in order to apply to our school, but they DO have to be resident in the North. For further assistance, telephone the Admissions Helpdesk 028 9598 5595 or you can email: preschooladmissions@eani.org.uk with any queries you may have. 

This year, you are also able to upload your verifying documents in support of your application via a new EA Document Upload. These are your child’s birth certificate and 2 proofs of address (e.g. bank statement, utility bill, driving licence, passport etc. For applications falling under the Socially Disadvantaged criterion, you must apply for a proof of benefit letter if you are in receipt of Employment and Support Allowance; Income Support or Jobseekers Allowance. You can do so at https://secure.dwp.gov.uk/get-a-proof-of-benefit-letter/. This should be done ASAP as it can take time to process. For applicants in receipt of Universal Credit, they will be able to upload their current UC online statement to the “EA Document Upload”.

We will be holding an ‘Open Morning’ on Wednesday January 10th from 9.30-11.30am. If you know of anyone who would like to visit the school to have a ‘wee look’ before they apply they can book an appointment for this day by phoning the school on 02871267603.

**Children who are currently attending Bligh’s Lane Nursery who are ‘underage’ will have to re-apply for their place next year**

Primary School Applications (2024)

The application procedure for your child starting Primary One is exactly the same as for Nursery Applications: THEY HAVE TO BE DONE ONLINE AGAIN THIS YEAR. The same EA website address as above will allow you to access the application form. You should be able to use the login details that you used for your nursery application last year.

Monthly Theme

The general theme for this month will be ‘Winter’. The children will be learning about Arctic and Antarctic animals. The Key Words that the children will be learning this month are: Igloo; Inuit (formally ‘Eskimo’); Polar Bear; Penguin; Ice Cubes; Ice Berg; Icicle; Freeze; Melt; Frost and Snowflake. Our story of the month is “Big Bear, Little Bear” but we will also look at a range of Information Books about the Winter theme.
Environmental Science

During this month the children will be learning about Arctic Animals, icebergs, the effects of snow and frost, and about the process of melting and freezing. Let’s hope we get just a little bit of snow to make our theme come to life![image: image6.png]


 We hope to link with the children in P6 at St John’s and Mrs Darmody to work on the STEM aspects of our Winter topic.
Songs and Rhymes
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Funny Little Snowman
         

Pat-a-cake, Pat-a-cake

The Penguin Song



Georgie Porgie

5 Little Snowmen Fat



The Muffin Man

The Snowball




Incy Wincy Spider (Winter Version)
The Winter Song



Three Little Kittens
How you can help to reinforce our Winter Theme
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Children learn much, much more if their parents take an interest in what they are learning at school. Why not search the Internet for information or videos about Inuit, igloos, penguins and other Arctic and Antarctic animals etc. and if you find a good site let us know so we can share it with all the chil[image: image9.png]


dren.
Some Reminders:
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Dress Warmly!

-Please remember to dress your child for the weather conditions – they need warm coats, hats, scarves and MITTENS (if possible- better and easier than gloves) every day. We only put on the school coats if it’s very wet or snowing. Also, begin to teach your child how to zip up his/her coat – this helps children to get ready for outdoor play more quickly. Also, ‘thank you’ for remembering not to send children into school wearing shoes with laces last term!!! 
Extended Schools Programme 

We have been trying hard to secure support so that we can offer the children some extra activities. This has proven fruitless and many organisations find themselves in similar financial difficulties to ourselves. However, we had a call from ‘In Your Space Circus’ who have offered us four free session in January! We will run them as follows:
Each colour group will get a one hour session after school for one week in January.  Sessions will take place on a Tuesday from 1.15pm-2.15pm and parents will need to pick up their child at 2.15pm. There may be children who are not ready for this extra session and staff will speak to parents about this in advance of their day. Dates are as follows:

9th January: Blue Group

16th January: Yellow Group
23rd January: Red Group

30th January: Green Group
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Mobile Phone Numbers

All parents must make sure we have the correct mobile phone number to contact you. We send information texts regularly and you can send a text back to this number in reply. By not providing an up to date number you are missing out on important updates.
Getting Ready to Learn

· Big Bedtime Read – We will continue to borrow the book packs on Fridays. Please let us know as soon as possible if there are any books missing from the packs.
· Ages and stages- Mrs O’Doherty will run a session for parents, probably in March, which will help you recognise the developmental milestones for children of nursery age. She will give ideas of activities to help your child achieve their milestones and offer advice if you are worried about your child’s development. Further details about the dates and times of these sessions will be available next month.
Speech and Language Therapy

We have spoken to some of you in the Autumn Term about referring your child to community Speech and Language therapy. If you have received appointments please ensure you attend with your child. Non-attendance will lead to an immediate discharge.
St. Vincent de Paul

Thank you all so much for the donations towards the St. Vincent de Paul Appeal, you were exceptionally generous this year, and we hope you enjoyed the little ceremony at the chapel. In total we raised over £150 plus all of the donations of foods, toys and clothes.
Breakfast Rota
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Our Breakfast Rota starts this month and will continue until the end of the year. Each class would need one parent each day to help children with breakfast and clear it away.  The children do most of this themselves now but they LOVE having mammy or daddy in school. The time commitment would be 8.45 -10.00am approximately – but parents can stay as long as they like. Grandparents are welcome too! If you are interested ask your child’s teacher to explain how it all works or sign up on the calendar outside of each room. In the past parents have really enjoyed seeing what goes on in the nursery on a normal day. 

Nursery School of Sanctuary
We are delighted to offer parents a four week air fryer cooking course starting on the 29th January. This course was extremely popular last year with participants learning to make a range of dishes but also having the chance to meet other parents and make connections. Carers or grandparents are also welcome to express and interest and will be given a place on the course if there are spaces available. There are very few other settings who can offer this opportunity so please take it whilst it’s on offer!

Participants who attend all four sessions will get a free air fryer and a shopping voucher. Please let Mrs Woods know by email lwoodsblns@gmail.com if you are interested.
Eco-Schools 
We have now achieved our Bronze ‘Green Tree’ School Award with the Northern Ireland Woodland Trust. We will continue on this journey to Silver but also continue with our Eco-School work. This will include litter picks, daily recycling and continuing planting new vegetables in our plant beds at school. We will, of course, continue our Daily Mile each morning. If any green-fingered parents or grandparents would like to help out please speak to Mrs Doherty. We already have one daddy who has joined our eco-schools committee which we are really grateful for. We would also like to thank another daddy who was really generous with his time, putting up our Christmas lights outside- these small acts mean such a lot to ourselves and the children.
Snack Money

The vast majority of parents pay their £3 snack money faithfully every week and, for this, we are so thankful. This money pays for snack but also for all of our trips out, which are many! It is simply unfair that some parents do not pay yet their children benefit from this fund also.
Payments can be made in cash or using the bank details below:

Account Name: Bligh’s Lane Nursery School

Account Number: 92116182

Sort Code: 090155

We ask that you use your child’s name as a reference for payments. 

Please note that DINNER MONEY SHOULD NOT BE PAID INTO THIS ACCOUNT. Unfortunately, the Education Authority do not allow us to do this. Dinner money must be paid in cash.

Birthdays This Month 



Aoibhe McCahill   


Eden Donnelly
Zach Gourley                                                                             Rían McCauley
[image: image13.wmf][image: image2.png]


[image: image3.jpg]




